
FINAL REMARKS ON IAU SYMPOSIUM 132 

FURENLID Without breaking the orderly progression of events 
during these last moments of IAU symposium No. 132, I would like to 
insert a few words. Vie have just finished an excellent Symposium, and at 
this point there is no more any discussion or arguments when we all join 
in gratitude to the supporting staff at the meeting as well as to the 
scientific and local organizing committees. The Symposium has for me 
been like a school, where I have found myself -except for 11 too short 
minutes- on the appropriate side of the teacher's desk, the student side. 
ltoe teachers were outstanding ! Our special thanks go to the Principal of 
this school, Dr. Giusa Cayrel, and as a small token of gratitude I would 
like to present her with a copy of the solar flux atlas. Dr. Cayrel, you 
are dear to us and we thank you very much ! 
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